
This document is designed to highlight various employee benefit matters of general interest to our readers. It is not intended to interpret laws or regulations, or to address specific client situations. You should not act or rely 
on any information contained herein without seeking the advice of an attorney or tax professional. © My Benefit Advisor. All Rights Reserved. CA Insurance License #0G33244

My Benefit Advisor 

As a reminder, Massachusetts employers must file the annual Health Insurance Responsibility Disclosure (HIRD) form through 
the MassTaxConnect (MTC) web portal. The HIRD reporting will be available to be filed starting November 15th and must be 
completed by December 15th.

The HIRD form collects employer-level information about employer-sponsored health insurance (ESI) offerings. The HIRD form 
assists MassHealth in identifying members with access to qualifying ESI who may be eligible for the MassHealth Premium 
Assistance Program. 

State law requires every employer with six or more employees in Massachusetts to annually submit a HIRD form. If you 
are an employer who currently has (or had) six or more employees in any month during the past 12 months preceding the due 
date of this form (December 15 of the reporting year), you are required to complete the HIRD form.

• An individual is your employee if you, as the employer, included such individual in your quarterly wage report to the 
Department of Unemployment Assistance (DUA) during the past 12 months. You are required to complete the HIRD form 
if you reported six or more employees (includes all employment categories) in any DUA wage report during the past  
12 months. 

• If you are an out-of-state employer that is not required to file a quarterly wage report to the DUA, an individual is your 
employee if they are hired for a wage or salary in Massachusetts to perform work, regardless of full-time or  
part-time status. 

For HIRD FAQs, visit: https://www.mass.gov/info-details/health-insurance-responsibility-disclosure-hird-faqs.

For more information about the Premium Assistance Program and additional employer resources, visit the MassHealth 
Premium Assistance web page: https://www.mass.gov/info-details/masshealth-premium-assistance-pa.
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